
AGENDA ITEM FOR ADMINISTRATIVE MEETING      (   )  Discussion only 
                                                                                                 ( X )  Action 

FROM (DEPT/ DIVISION):    County Counsel 

SUBJECT:      Community Corrections Biennial Plan  

Background: 

Every two years Community Corrections agencies 
must submit its biennial plan to the Department of 
Corrections. This plan then enables the County and 
the State to enter into an Intergovernmental 
Agreement to fund Community Corrections for the 
biennium. Attached is the plan for fiscal years 
2025-27. The plan has been approved by the Local 
Public Safety Coordinating Council. 

Requested Action:    

Approve the biennial plan as approved by LPSCC 
and authorize chair to sign approval letter 

ATTACHMENTS:   Biennial planning documents and associated budget; Proposed Letter 

***********For Internal Use Only************ 

Checkoffs:  
(          )  Dept. Heard (copy)                                               To be notified of Meeting: 
(          )  Human Resources (copy)   Dale Primmer     
(          )  Fiscal 
(    X   )  Legal (copy)                                                          Needed at Meeting: 
(          )  (Other -  List:) 

******************************************************* 

Scheduled for meeting on:       August 13, 2025 

Action taken:  

******************************************************* 
Follow-up: 











































Umatilla County
Board of County Commissioners 

216 S.E. 4th Street  •  Pendleton, OR 97801 • Ph: 541-278-6204 • Fax: 541-278-6372

August 13, 2025 
Commissioners 

Daniel N. Dorran  
541-278-6201 

John M. Shafer 
541-278-6203 

Celinda A. Timmons   
541-278-6202 

Mr. Mike Reese   
Oregon Department of Corrections 
3723 Fairview Industrial Drive SE #200 
Salem, OR   97302 

    Re:  2023-25 Umatilla County 
           Community Corrections Plan 

Dear Mr. Reese : 

The Umatilla County Board of Commissioners reviewed the Umatilla County 
Community Corrections Plan for the period July 1, 2025 to June 30, 2027.  The 
plan was developed by the Community Corrections Director and recommended 
by the Local Public Safety Coordinating Council. 

This letter is notification that the Board of Commissioners accepts and supports 
the proposal.  The Board approved the plan on August 13, 2025 at its Board 
Meeting.  Your approval of this plan is requested, to assure continuance of 
corrections planning in Umatilla County. 

Thank you for your time and review of this matter. 

      Sincerely yours, 

                  Celinda A. Timmons  
      Chair, Board of Commissioners 

BCC:bt 


